ROUGH DRAFT

Assumption of the B.V.M. Finance Council Minutes
Tuesday, October 15, 2013

Cluster Office, Protivin

Attendance:  Tim Reicks (2016), Keith Jerdee (2014), Kathy Ball (2015), Bob Busta (2016), Jackie Novotny (2016), Marla Busta (2014) and Nancy Cuvelier (2015).  Others present:  Rev. Nick March, Pastor, and Shirley Sabelka.

Meeting called to order at 6:35 pm.  Opening prayer – Prayer for the Year of Faith
Election of officers:  by consensus the present officers agreed to be re-elected to their positions – Chairperson Tim Reicks, Vice-chairperson Keith Jerdee, Secretary Kathy Ball.  The chairperson signed the corporate documents.  Bob Busta and Jackie Novotny are beginning their second terms which will expire in 2016.
Minutes of the June 6, 2013, meeting were reviewed and accepted after the following corrections or additions:  a). Marla Busta was absent at the June 6 meeting.  b). Shingles were replaced only on the south side of the rectory.  c). Four new tables were purchased for the church basement instead of two.  d). Randy Kuennen volunteered to represent our parish at the Pastoral Planning sessions held in Decorah.

The Council reviewed the balance sheet as of October 9, the profit and loss statement of July 1 through October 9, and the statement showing the comparison to figures from the same time last year.
Old Business: 
· Nancy gave an update on the self-inspection report.  One fire extinguisher was replaced and all others were recertified.  Everything else on the inspection looked good.   The sidewalk was replaced in front of the rectory to the restroom door.  A strip of yellow paint will be applied to the edge of the uneven section of cement by the outside entrance to the restrooms as a safety precaution.   The wood is rotting and needs replacing around the east entrance door to the basement and the east door of the dance hall should be replaced.
New Business: 
· The Council reviewed a bid from Krause Konstruction for replacing four louvers on the steeple and replacing the soffit under them.  It was decided that our parish would try to do the repairs and if that wasn’t successful we could contact Krause Konstruction. 
· Tim was contacted by Hawkeye REC to inform us that a three-phase wiring was being installed east of Little Turkey and a utility pole with a brace would need to be set near the church.  The Council decided to have the pole placed at the T intersection (which the neighboring landowners approved of) and another pole would be set along the east side of the cemetery.
· Keith explained that the piano has been tuned several times but because it wasn’t tuned periodically years ago it is unable to stay tuned now.  He suggested having the organ from the choir loft be put where the piano sits.  The members of the Council realize that we have very few members of our parish able to play the piano or organ and thought it best to check on the price of a programable keyboard for future use. 
· The annual parish dinner was discussed.  Gross income was $23,130.86, expenses were $10,553.20 for a profit of $12,577.66 and 1,265 dinners served.  Father March asked when a more convenient Mass time would be for our parishioners as many of them are preparing the dinner during the 3 PM Mass time.  It was suggested that there be an additional Mass the evening before the dinner either before or after the set-up begins.  Fr. March will take this into consideration for next year.

Meeting closed with a prayer at 7:55 pm.  Next meeting date set for Thursday, December 12.

Minutes submitted by

Kathy Ball, Secretary 

